MINUTES OF OCTOBER 16, 2001 TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, 7:30 P.M.
Present:  Schmidt, Parker, Schultz, Leech                                             Audience: 5

Absent:  Stillings

1. The pledge to the flag was given and the meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m.

2. Minutes of the September 18, 2001 board meeting were approved and filed for audit.

3. Expenditures were approved as submitted plus additional fire fund invoices from Excel Automotive in the amount of $11.88 and Otec in the amount of $42 if the Fire Chief authorizes payment.

4. Reports were accepted from the EMS Director, Fire Chief, Treasurer, Zoning Administrator and Antrim County E911 Central Dispatch.

5. Public Comment was accepted from Tom Welch who said he had submitted a memo that evening to Schmidt pertaining to a meeting he had with F. Hunt and Schmidt regarding the Creswell Road end and he hoped the board would have a special board meeting to discuss it.  The Board did not commit to a special meeting, as they have not seen the memo.  Don Leys inquired whether there has been some district changes.  Leech explained the residents in the area bounded by US 31, Barnes Rd., Torch Lake and McLachlan Rd. are now in County Commissioner District 3 instead of District 1 and the entire township is now in State Senate District 37 instead of District 36.  The re-districting is a result of the 2000 census.  All registered township voters will be mailed new voter registration cards in the first few months of next year.

6. Announcements/Correspondence: Schmidt reminded the board to register for the Michigan Townships Association Annual Conference in January.

7. Planning Commission Appointments/Reappointments: It was moved by Parker, seconded and passed by roll call vote 4-0 with 1 absent to approve the nomination of Brian Altonen to another three year term to expire 10/2004.  It was moved by Parker, seconded and passed by roll call vote 4-0 with 1 absent to approve the nomination of Don Gaskell to another three-year term to expire 10/2004.

8. Charter Communication’s Request to Locate Cable Connection Cabinet: After discussion, the board agreed it should be suggested they locate the equipment at the rear of the property near the pole.

9. Township Board Concerns: The request to waive the special use fee for Wilkinson Historical Society was not approved but will be included in the service contract.  The EMS Director will have the revised draft of the Lights and Siren Policy for approval of the board in the near future.

10. Public Comments: T. Welch inquired regarding the plan for tennis courts at the Day Park and B. Nogle inquired regarding EMS and Fire Dept. radio reception.  There was discussion on both subjects.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk

